York Hockey Club Inc.

ABN 26814346170

PO Box 352 Forrest St York WA 6302

yorkhockey@live.com.au http://yorkhockey.myclub.org.au



13 MAY 2016

Cr. David Wallace
Shire of York
256 Young Road
GWAMBYGINE WA 6302
david.wallace@york.wa.gov.au

Dear Cr. Wallace

York Hockey Club Host 2016 Great Southern Hockey Tournament

The York Hockey Club are proud to be hosting the 2016 Annual Great Southern Hockey Carnival over the weekend of the 8^{th} 9^{th} and 10^{th} July.

The Carnival attracts over 23 mens and womens hockey teams from across regional WA and Perth Metropolitan area. Teams compete in fixtured matches over the weekend, and the host Club provides players and spectators with dinner and entertainment on the Saturday evening, as well as breakfast, lunch and snacks throughout the weekend.

With team players, coaches and supporters involved, we are anticipating in excess of 300 people descending in York over the July weekend. We expect that participating teams will be staying in local accommodation and using camp grounds, which will be promoted in registration material sent to each participating hockey club.

The York Hockey Club is seeking the support of the Shire of York in bringing the Great Southern Hockey Carnival to York.

The York Hockey Club intends to request the following support from the Shire Council:

- Financial assistance to support the York Hockey Club in hosting the carnival event;

- Support from Shire staff in maintaining fields in the lead up to, and after the event;
- Provision of extra rubbish bins and removal of rubbish during and post the event;
- In kind support for any hire fees incurred in regard to Shire facilities required (eg. Use of the York Recreation and Convention Centre (YRCC) for catering and bar services over the weekend; Hire of the old Stadium for players to use for camping as required; use of Forrest Oval to provide additional hockey fields; Use of Showers and Toilets at YRCC);
- Support in cleaning facilities, including change rooms and toilet facilities, over the duration of the event;
- Financial support for the hire of security services for the Saturday evening event at YRCC; and/or
- Approval of camping on York Recreation and Convention Centre grounds

We would appreciate any offers of support from the Shire of York and look forward to partnering with you to make this a successful event.

Our Committee members are able to meet with you to discuss this further. Please contact Fiona Bush 0427 777 233 or email fihughes@hotmail.com

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours Faithfully,

Karrie Stratford

SECRETARY